
 

   
 

 DIVISION OF MOTORIST SERVICES 

DATE:  05/30/2018 
Technical Advisory (TA) Number 

RS/TL18-016 

SUBJECT:  Pilot Rebuilt Vehicle Inspection Program Ends 

 
Overview: 
In 2013, the Florida Legislature’s enactment of section 319.141, Florida Statutes, authorized the 

Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles (DHSMV) to manage the Pilot Rebuilt 

Vehicle Inspection Program (PRVIP) in Miami-Dade County, allowing private parties to conduct 

rebuilt motor vehicle inspections. Authorization for the PRVIP is set to expire July 1, 2018, 

therefore, DHSMV will resume conducting all rebuilt motor vehicle inspections in Miami-Dade 

County. 

Details:  

To accommodate this change and maintain consistent standards in serving our customers, the 

DHSMV regional office located at the Mall of Americas will close June 22, 2018, and relocate to 

a new facility. NOTE: The DHSMV driver license service center located at the Mall of the 

Americas will remain open. 

The new DHSMV motor vehicle service center will open July 2, 2018 at the following location: 

DHSMV Bureau of Dealer Services Motor Vehicle Field Operations - Regional Office 

12601 NW 42nd Avenue, Opa-Locka, Florida 33054 

 

Beginning July 2, 2018, up to ten (10) rebuilt vehicle inspection applications per customer will 
be accepted each day at the new regional office location. Rebuilt vehicle applications must be 
brought to the new office and dropped off for review. Customers will be notified by telephone 
and/or email to confirm scheduled appointments to bring their vehicles in for physical 
examination. A vehicle lane assignment will be made at the time of appointment to allow 
DHSMV compliance examiners to inspect up to ten (10) rebuilt vehicles per customer daily. The 
compliance examiner will provide completed documents in sealed envelopes for each “passed” 
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rebuilt vehicle, which will allow a rebuilt title to be applied for at a local Miami-Dade Tax 
Collector or License Plate/Tag Agency.  
 

Conclusion: 
 
 If you need additional information, please contact your next level of management. 
 
 


